City of Sandersville
Memo
	To:	City Council

	From:	Sharon Eveland, City Manager

	Date:	09/13/2024

	Re:	City Manager’s Report


Project Updates:
Tybee Project Phase II – We’re still in the process of finalizing all the grant documents and waiting on the Notice to Proceed but Keenan continues to work on the easements.  As a reminder, we will not be starting construction until all easements have been obtained. 
Agenda Items:
Ordinance 2024-03 – This is really proforma.  There has been a slight change to the GMEBS Retirement Plan.  The change has not actual effect on the employees though.  Kandice will be able to provide a quick summary but GMA requires us to pass an ordinance adopting the change.
Resolution 2024-19 – This resolution will formally authorize the creation of the Deputy Chief position, which will get us in compliance with our Charter.  It is not intended to increase the total number of authorized positions and there will be a reorganization of the department once the position is filled as it will be dependent upon who ultimately fills it.  We will be doing an internal recruitment process, which Chief and I will be working on in the coming weeks, should the Council approve this position.
GMA Contract  - This is for the Council-City Manager retreat that I spoke to you about at the last meeting.  This contract allows for a same-day retreat or, an overnight where we go up the evening before, have dinner and socialize, stay the night, and then do the retreat the following day.  I would recommend the latter.  We’re looking at November 1st-2nd as tentative dates and it would be helpful for you to check your calendars before the meeting Monday to let me know if you have conflicts.
Budget Hearing Date – This is self-explanatory, and it is the date that was proposed in the budget calendar I presented earlier this summer.  


Other matters not on the agenda:
· I will be out of the office September 20-25 for the ICMA Conference and Oct 1-3 for GMA training on the new property tax/sales tax bill as well as the Rural Prosperity Summit.  
· Strategic Plan – Just a reminder that the Council/Management workshop is September 17th at 5pm at the Fire Department.  
· The final transformer for CleanSpark is installed and fully operational!
· The big meeting on the hotel scheduled for the 16th had to be cancelled.  We had some unexpected absences for key people and we were still waiting on some information from the developer’s team.  Given these things, Jayson and I felt it was best and more productive to reschedule that meeting.   
· Budget is coming along and we’re projecting to be on schedule with the budget retreat scheduled for October 21.
· The compensation study is moving along but I did decide to slow down the process a little.  I was concerned with how quickly we were trying to move everything in order to get it all done before the budget was finalized.  I will be making some professional judgments on potential salary changes to build into the budget request though to ensure we can still make necessary changes in 2025 without overly stressing the budget.  

Respectfully,
Sharon Eveland, City manager
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